
BRONTE PRECINCT MINUTES

MONDAY, 16th May, 2011

Bronte Public school, 7.00pm.

Councillors in Attendance:
Councillors Pru Cancian and Tony Kay

Chair:

Paula Masselos

Minutes:
Paula Masselos

Apologies:
Alma Douglas, Sally Betts
Attendance:
As per register - 20 in attendance

Meeting opened 7.00pm

Agenda:

· Welcome

· AGM

· Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

· 362 Birrell St Update

· Tamarama Park and landscape POM
· Bronte Beach Precinct Letter

· Armed guards at Bronte Cutting

· Reports, Traffic and DAs

· DAs

· Traffic

· Police

· General Business.
1. Guests welcomed including Mary Shiner and Deborah Laws from Council. Items for general business also called.
2. AGM

Mary Shiner, Precinct Coordinator conducted the AGM. Nominations were called for the positions of Convener and Secretary / DA Rep.

Convenor:
Alma Douglas elected unanimously

Nominated by:

Paula Masselos

Seconded by:

Mike Danzy

Secretary / DA Rep:
Paula Masselos elected unanimously

Nominated by:

Mike Danzy

Seconded by:

Jerry Weinganth
3. In Alma’s absence, Paula resumed the Chair and thanks the meeting for reelecting her. 
4. The minutes of the previous meeting were put and accepted.
Motion:

The minutes of 14th February, 2011 be accepted.

Moved:

Shaun

Seconded:
Jerry Weinganth
Carried:

unanimously.

5. Business Arising from the minutes

a. Sculpture by the Sea (SBTS) – Tony Kay spoke about making Mirrimar and Thompson Sts one way for the duration. It seems that David Hanley is reluctant to embrace this option and it seems that there is no action to implement this idea for the 2011 SBTS. The Mayor and Tony Kay will be speaking to the SBTS organiser to more fully explore the issue and options. It was agreed that SBTS need to be part of the Traffic Plan of Management for the event.
b. 5 Read St – a revised DA has been submitted.

c. 136 Harlow Place – a construction vehicle POM has still not been submitted. Tony Kay reported he attended a site meeting which also identified several problems with the construction necessitating a dialogue between Council and the Project Manager.  We are still waiting on the status of the PoM.

6. 362 Birrell St Update.

An update was given including:

· Council’s decision to resume the back sub-division 

· The site meeting with new Member for Coogee Bruce Notley- Smith who advised he was seeing the Minister for Lands on 12 May. We are still waiting for feedback as to outcomes.
· Clean up of the waterfall

· Resubmitted DA – Irving Wallach advised the meeting that during construction a tower crane with a 70 meter jib will be located at the top of Birrell St, requiring a partial road closure. It appears there has been no geotesting to see if the site can hold the weight of the crane. Irving also expressed his belief that 2 building sites would need to be approved – one for the house and the other for the crane
The motion below was accepted by the public meeting on 14 March 20111 and has since been endorsed by 8 other Precincts.  Bronte Precinct also endorsed the motion and will be put to Councillors.

Motion:

Background

Plans are before Waverley Council to allow the construction of a development comprising 2 x 2 dual occupancy homes (ie 4 residences) at the top of Tamarama Park and fronting Birrell St. 

The DA will result in the destruction of the heritage listed “Fletchers Glen” waterfall, large boulders and watercourse at the top of Tamarama Gully and which are located within the northern sub-division. Interestingly, the waterfall, boulders and watercourse do not appear on the DA plans. The development will severely impact the surrounding public open space and vegetation. Significantly, access to Tamarama Park and Birrell St will be under threat especially for the duration of construction and beyond. 

The development will result in significant excavations and concrete retaining walls at the top of Tamarama Park which will create a visual eye sore for all Park users and residents in the vicinity. It appears that the DA application does not address how the waterfall will be protected during construction.

At a Council meeting just before Easter, it was resolved to purchase the back portion of 362 Birrell St ie, the subdivision containing the waterfall.

The issue of the unmade road remains unresolved. The proposed development inevitably resurrects the possibility of losing a great swathe of parkland to the opening of Birrell St to extend into Tamarama Park. 

Motion

We congratulate Waverley Council for resolving to resume the back (northern subdivision) parcel of land at 362 Birrell St. However, we call upon Waverley Council to act as a matter of urgency to undertake the following actions which are necessary to save the heritage listed Fletcher’s Glen Waterfall, large boulders and watercourse and to protect the future of Tamarama Park:

1. As the Custodian of the Waverley LGA area’s natural heritage, assets and items of significance, Waverley Council, along with the State Government, has the moral and legal obligation to protect these items in the public interest and for our future generations. 

2. As a matter of urgency, Council must act on its motion to resume the land by allocating funds for the immediate purchase of the northern parcel of land at 362 Birrell St

3. Under no circumstances should Waverley Council approve the DA for 362 Birrell St which includes the waterfall, boulders and watercourse (including both lots)

4. As a matter of urgency, Waverley Council is to devise and implement a purchase plan which will see the acquisition of the southern subdivisions on the land at 362 Birrell St 

5. As a matter of urgency, Waverley Council must work with the relevant State Government Minster to finally resolve the underlying zoning “unmade road” part of Birrell Street so that it becomes part of Tamarama Park Landscape Conservation Area in perpetuity.

Moved:

Irving Wallach
Seconded:
Mike Danzy

Carried:

Unanimously 

7. Tamarama Park – Landscape Plan of Management

Deborah Law, council’s Biodiversity Officer addressed the meeting about the plans to rehabilitate Tamarama Park and Gully. The PoM has been adopted by Council with the implementation beginning in the new financial year. 
Deborah tabled the Tamarama Ecological Restoration Plan is on Council’s website www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/parksandbeaches/   and spoke about her wish for the Precinct to help her access community support for the rehabilitation of the front section of Birrell St (near the unmade road) back to rainforest. 
8. Letter from Bronte Beach Precinct

A letter was tabled and read out to the meeting seeking Council’s action to better protect Waverley LGA’s heritage. Virginia Milson from the Bronte Beach Precinct spoke to the letter.

Motion:
The Bronte Precinct endorses the letter submitted by the Bronte Beach Precinct.

Moved:
Phillip Bell

Seconded:
Byron Comninos

Accepted:
unanimously.

9. Armed Guards at Bronte Cutting

The meeting was advised about the pick up of monies from the Bronte Cutting Car Park booth by armed guards in SWAT style gear. After general discussion it was agreed that this issues was linked to the broader issue of the Bronte Cutting parking and restructure.  Bronwyn Kelly, through Paula, advised that she will be commencing consultations very soon and that the Bronte Precinct and community will be consulted.
10. Reports and Discussions

a. Das

i. 10 Mirimar Ave – This DA was considered by the meeting to be a gross overdevelopment which was in contravention if the DCP. Joe Magee, neighbor, spoke to the issues and it was clearly obvious this is a non-complying DA – significantly over FSR, over height, overshadowing etc. On this basis, it was agreed that the Precinct write a letter to Council objecting.

ii. 2 Wolaroi Cres – also appears over size. Paula will investigate further.
iii. 4 Blandford Ave – The DA was approved with conditions as the application was non-complying. However, there is now a Section 96 submitted by the applicant seeking not to comply with the conditions. Residents directly affected addressed the meeting and highlighted how the DA is over height, non-compliant set backs and significant overshadowing issues. The meeting agreed that the Precinct should write to Council advising that the Section 96 is not supported.

iv. 362 Birrell St – amended plans noted and not endorsed.
Motion:
The Bronte Precinct writes to Council objecting to the proposed DA at 10 Mirimar St. and inviting Councillors to undertake a site inspection before the final decision.
Moved:
Mike Danzy
Second:
Joe Magee

Accepted:
unanimous

Motion:
The Bronte Precinct writes to Council seeking the its endorsement and reiteration of the original consent conditions thereby rejecting the Section 96 application.

Moved:
Phillip Ball

Seconded:
Joe Magee

Accepted:
Unanimous

b)
Traffic


i)
Belgrave St short cut. It was resolved to support a motion to install 50km/h signs.
Motion:
As Belgrave Street, between Murray and Dickson Sts, especially between 8- 9.00 am, becomes a short cut speedway and with children crossing the street, the Council install on the corner of Belgrave and Murray Streets, and Belgrave and Dickson Streets, 50 Km/h signs as soon as possible.

Moved:
Jerry Weinganth

Seconded:
Irving Wallach

Accepted:
unanimous. 
11. General Business

a. Rate Rise - The rate rise is before IPART now and a decision should be handed down on 10 June. Bronwyn Kelly will happily address the Bronte Precinct after the IPART decision.

b. Dilapidation Reports (as per Eileen Pena’s email) – this is to be placed on the agenda for the next Precinct meeting.

c. Photocopying of Das – question to Council – Why are photocopying rates at Council, relating to neighbours acquiring copies of plans of projected additions and alterations etc, so expensive? Is there someway large format plans can be copied at a lower rate? (refer to /Eileen Pena’s email)
d. High Hedges – Question to Council – could Council please advise what measures it is taking, or will take, to upgrade it High hedges regulations to conform with Part 2A of The Trees Act 2008 which restricts such hedges on boundaries to 2 .5 metres above ground level. We currently have a high hedge which is 6 meters in height. (refer to Eileen Pena’s email)

e. Lifeguards – 

Motion:
Council extends the Lifeguard service at Bronte Beach to be ongoing throughout the year.

Moved:
Paula Masselos

Seconded:
Phillip Bell

Accepted:
19 for, 1 against

Motion:
Council please provide the cost of 2 lifeguards being station at Bronte Beach for the additional duration.

Moved:

Mike Danzy

Seconded:
Jean

Accepted:
19 for, 1 against

f)
Noise in the Municipality – Question to council – what is the presently ruling about the earliest time that lawn mowers / blowers can be used on the mature strips.

12. Meeting closed 9.18pm.
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